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HHC Recon, 1/61 Infantry

         2017 – 2018 SOCIETY OF THE FIFTH DIVISION OFFICERS ROSTER 
OBJECTIVES OF THE SOCIETY

A. To perpetuate and memorialize the valiant acts and
patriotic deeds of the Fifth Division; to electrify and
unify that invisible current of fellowship, friendship and
comradeship molded in the throes of war and the exi-
gencies of a peacetime service, and promote the interests
and welfare of its members.
B. To publish and preserve the history of the accom-
plishments of the Fifth Division and the Society, in war
and peace, and set forth the gallant and heroic deeds of
its members.

PAST NATIONAL PRESIDENTS
• *Maj. Gen. Hanson E. Ely (1919-22,24-25)
• *Col. Philip J. McCook(1922-23)
• *Dr. E. C. Morton (1925-28)
• *Maj. Gen. Paul B. Malone (1929-30)
• *Capt. Peter Murphy (1930)
• *Maj. Walter E. Aebischer (1930-32)
• *Capt. Peter P. Zion (1932-34)
• *W. Walter Healy (1934-35)
• *Lloyd A. Reder (1935-37)
• *Col. Henry Clay Bate (1937-38)
• *William Barton Bruce, Sr. (1938-39)
• *Emil Everts (1939-41)
• *A. Lincoln Bradbury (1941-45)
• *William Gibbs (1945-46)
• *John W. Fonner (1946-48)
• *William L. McGrory (1948-49)
• *Kenyon Stevenson (1949-50)
• *Charles A. O’Connell, Jr. (1950-51)
• *John H. Pflaum (1951-53)
• *Frederick F. Specht (1953-54)
• *John H. Baskin (1954-55)
• *Walter R. Stout (1955-57)
• *Frank H. Deane (1957-58)
• *Edward Pivovar (1958-59)
• *T. Earl McNaney (1956-60)
• *Russell S. Fisher (1960-62)
• *Gordon S. Henry (1962-63)
• *John J. Madison (1963-65)
• *Herbert K. Webb (1965-66)
• *Charles P. DeRose (1966-67)
• *Victor Dunneback (1967-68)
• *Winston Roche (1968-69)
• *Ervin J. Kotowski (1969-70)
• *Herbert Ginsburgh (1970-71)
• *Aubrey Prewitt (1971-72)
• *Michael S. O’Donnell (1972-73)
• *Virgil Scheibel (1973-74)
• *Frank Kolimaga (1974-75)
• *Kenneth Anderson (1975-76)
• *Howard Singer (1976-77)
• *Robert Young (1977-78)
• *Stanley Piotrowski (1978-79)
• *George Bachman (1979-80)
• Harry Arquette (1980-81)
• William Stanfield (1981-82)
• *Guido Bemasconi (1982-83)
• *Msgr. Harold Prudell (1983-84)
• *Chester Ball (1984-85)
• *William Colon (1985-86)
• *Robert Graves (1986-87)
• *Herman Schell (1987-88)
• William Stanfield (1988-89)
• *John Goodman (1989-90)
• *William Upham (1990-91)
• Bradley Brewer (1991-92)
• Harry Arquette (1992-93)
• *Robert Rochon (1993-94)
• *Charles Coco (1994-95)
• Michael Giannini (1995-96)
• *Don Brown (1996-97)
• *Cullen Slone (1997-98)
• Jay Balderson (1998-99)
• *Jimmy C. Walker (1999-2000)
• *Mickey McCoy (2000-01)
• Carl M. Hiestand (2001-02)
• Robert M. Rochell (2002-03)
• James A. Landry (2003-04)
• Mike Sperling (2004-05)
• Phil Maniscalo (2005-07)
• Jim Spiller (2007-08)
• Pat Andreoni (2008-09)
• James “JJ” Jackson (2009-10)
• Bernie “Buck” Kean (2010-12)
• Steve Wheat (2012-13)
• Bobby Moody (2013-2014)
• Wayne Cumer (2014-2015)
• Robb Robetson (2015-2016)
• Bob Dudley (2016-2017)

*Deceased

Executive Board Member & National President
Dennis Thompson - Judy
97 Mount Zion Rd
Oxford, GA 30054
770-786-4507  •  e: jtanddt@bellsouth.net

Executive Board Member &
National 1st Vice-President
Alex T. Candelaria – Roci
262 Bathhurst Rd  • Riverside, CA 92506
951-897-4401  •  emaile: rocinbulls@msn.com

Executive Board Member &
National 2nd Vice-President
Hal Roller - Sheryl 
15517 Woodward St 
Overland Park, KS 66223 
PH - 913-681-4915 
email: hal.roller@sbcglobal.ne

Executive Board Member & National Secretary
John Estrada - Diana
423 Middlefork Ln  • Oroville, CA 95966-8823
H-530-589-9897 C: 530-990-2575
e: whitewater50@hotmail.com

Executive Board Member & National Treasurer
George B. Shoener - Andrea
7472 Pamelas Way  • Easton, MD 21601
H: 410-822-9717 C: 443-496-1177
e: gshoener@goeaston.net

Executive Board Member & Historian (Archive)
Leigh J. Blood - Jeanne
105 Palomino Path
Peachtree City, GA 30269
Phone 770-487-2962 Cell 404-775-9697
e: RoadRunnerA4@att.net

Executive Board Member & National Chaplain
Ron VanBeek
5411 Quest Dr. SW
Wyoming, MI 49418-8357
Ph-312-343-0678  •  e: ron@mtcnet.net

Executive Board member & National Judge Advocate
Phil Maniscalco - Sandy
23 Franklin St. Unit 17
Westerly, Rhode Island 02891
H-401-315-0968 C-860-961-6450
e: pmanis@cox.net

Executive Board Member &
National Editor (Red Diamond)
Stephen L. Wheat - Sandra
4838 Rockledge Trail  • Smithton, IL 62285
H: 618-405-4176 C: 618-334-8410
e: wheat@mchsi.com

Executive Board (Past President)
Robert Dudley
16385 148th St
Bonner Springs KS 66012-9373
PH-913-422-3543  •  e: colrdudley@aol.com

Executive Board (Past President)
Robb Robertson - Ja’net
334 LaMancha Avenue
Royal Palm Beach, Florida 33411
Home:561-793-6374 Cell:561-308-5847
e: RWR475@aol.com

Quartermaster
Dennis Coulter
4118 E Stanford Street
Springfield, MO 65809
417-414-5680 •  E-mail: dwcoulter1@aol.com

Advisory Committee
All Executive Board members (above)
All Active Past Presidents

Robert Rochell – Libby
1129 Castle Bluff Circle, Waco Tx 76712
C: 254-723-3280
E: rrochell@msn.com, HHB, A Battery 5/4 
Artillery

Jim Spiller - Joanne
612 Grant Place, Frederick, MD  21702-4144
H: 301-662-2752   C: 301-788-5459.
E: spiller612@gmail.com, HHC, 1/77 Armor

James Balderson – Jackie
905 Sutton Place, Richmond, IN  47347
H: 765-966-7175, E: jaybalderson@yahoo.com
Co D, 1/11 Infantry

James “JJ” Jackson - Karen
P.O. Box 1845
Cold Springs, Tx 77331
H: 936-767-4229     C: 713-560-0008

Representatives at large
Northeast

Carl Hiestand
4 Slater Drive, Wernersville, PA, 19565-9467
H: 610-678-6348, E: cmhnlh@ptd.net
Co C, 1/61 Infantry

Joseph Rahie
14560 Lakeside Circle, Apt. 244, Sterling Heights, MI 48313-1354,
Phone: 586-803-3082
Co M, 2nd Infantry Regt

Southeas
t Col. Henry Neill (Ret)

7417 Jenna Rd, Springfield, VA  22153-1349
H: 703-569-5397, E: reatta@mac.com
A Co, 75th Support Battalion

Gary Barard
1660 Esprit Court, Atlanta, GA 30331-8428
H: 404-349-8247, E: gbarard@aol.com
Co A, 75th Support Bn.

West
tRobert Dean

5462 Quarry Stone Av, Billings, MT 59102
H: 406-656-9777, E: deanr48@bresnan.net
Co D, 1/11 & Co a, 1/61 Infantry

Ray Collins
1230 Phillips Street,  Long Beach, CA  
90805-4854
H: 562-428-6243, E: raymcl8@aol.com
HHC Recon, 1/61 Infantry

Vietnam
Nick Pink

40662 Lizabeth, Sterling Heights, MI 48313-4037
H: 360-892-7639   C: 360-798-7111
Co D, 1/11 Infantry

Vernon Songeroth
930 Timber Ridge Rd, Princeton, IL 61356-2886
H: 815-872-4171, Co D, 1/11 Infantry

Mike Sperling
14503 E. 257th Avenue, Brush Prairie, WA  98606
H: 360-892-7639   C: 360-798-7111
E: sperlingmichael@hotmail.com
HHC Recon, 1/61 Infantry

Bernie “Buck” Kean –  Mary
498 Ebenezer Road, Ellijay, GA 30536
H: 706-273-1793   C: 770-361-6670
e: Buck5div@wildblue.net, Co D, 1/11 Infantry

Wayne Cumer - Darlene Kopp
150 Cumer Lane • Burgettstown, PA 15021
H-724-947-3859 C 724-622-6564
e: wcumer371@verizon.net HHC Recon, 1/61 Infantry
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Happy New Year to all. I can hardly 
believe that 2018 is here already. Time is 
certainly flying by. Only 50 years ago some of 
us were preparing to go to a little country in 
Southeast Asia called Vietnam. Little did we 
know that during our time in Vietnam, we 
would make friends and establish 
friendships that would last a lifetime. For 
some, a lifetime was not very long, and we 
never want to forget those friends who gave 
their lives for our country.  We are losing our 
brothers every day, so don’t miss the 
opportunity to reunite at our next reunion. 
 
Let me take a moment while there is still 
time, to remember our World War II 
Brothers and while there are still World War 
II Brothers alive to be remembered and 
thanked. Thank you for your sacrifice and 
support of our country and of the Society of 
the Fifth Division. I hope to see you in 
Norfolk, Virginia in September. 
 
Speaking of September, I hope that you all 
will be making your plans to attend the 98th 
Reunion of the Society of the Fifth Division 
September 27th to October 1st, 2018 at the 
Norfolk Sheraton Waterside Hotel in 
Norfolk, Virginia. The plans have been 
finalized and you will find more information 
about the Reunion in this issue of the Red 
Diamond. As you complete your registration, 
please consider making a donation to offset 
the expense of the Hospitality Room. 
 
Please remember when making hotel 
arrangements to call the Norfolk Sheraton 
Waterside Hotel directly at (757)622-6664 or 
(800)325-3535 and reference the Society of 
the Fifth Division.  You may also visit 
www.afr-reg.com/society2018 and click on 
the hotel link at the top of the page.  If you 
do not reference Society of the Fifth Division, 
the society will not get credit for the booking  

 
and you will not get the group rate. The 
downtown location allows walkable access 
long the Elizabeth River to the Battleship 
Wisconsin, the maritime science museum 
Nauticus, and the Hampton Roads Naval 
Museum. The MacArthur Center mall 
featuring Nordstrom and Dillards and 140-
store indoor shopping is only a few blocks 
from the hotel near the MacArthur 
Memorial. 
 
The deadline for the Legacy Book of the 5th 
Division has been extended to April 30th. Be 
sure to read the information enclosed in this 
issue of the Red Diamond and submit your 
story and request your 5th Infantry Division 
Legacy Book. 
 
I appreciate the work of the Executive 
Committee and the encouragement and 
helpful information that many of you have 
given to me. I look forward to seeing you in 
Norfolk. 
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Some Thoughts from the Second Vice Presi-
dent

It has been about eight years ago that I got a telephone 
call from California.  The voice on the other end said, 
“Is this Lieutenant Roller?”  I replied yes and thought 
it has been almost 40 years since being called Lieu-
tenant.  The caller went on to say, “You probably do not 
remember me, but I was in your platoon in Vietnam.”  
The caller was John Estrada and I was not the only 
one John called.  Through a great deal of work, John 
had gotten numerous names and telephone numbers 
of those of us who served in A Company, 1/61st Infantry 
during 1970 to 1971.  He was calling us all for a get 
together at the next Society of the 5th Division reunion 
in Branson, Missouri.  And, get together we did.

John Estrada deserves accolades for the job he did 
in getting so many of us into the Society of the 5th Di-
vision.  Now all of us have an opportunity to keep the 
momentum going through the Legacy of the 5th Division 
Book.  The 5th Division has a rich heritage and you are 
a big part of it.  We are quickly heading toward the 100th 
anniversary of our Society of the Fifth Division. There is 
an article in the November, 2017 issue of the Associa-
tion of the United States Army magazine ARMY about 
the 1st Division entitled “First in War.”  The article tells 
of how the 1st Division fought in America’s wars from 
World War I to Vietnam.  Well, so did the 5th Division!

The 1st and 5th Divisions also share something else 
in common.  When the first American Expeditionary 
Force supplies arrived in the French port at the start of 
World War I, the 1st and 5th Divisions needed a way to 
identify their respective crates.  The 1st Division chose 

a red 1.  The 5th Division chose a red diamond.  Then, 
troops of the 5th Division began to sew red diamonds 
on their right sleeve.  In past years, I have often been 
asked why the 5th Division is so plain.  The answer is 
simple.  It was the original.  Other divisional patches 
came later and were more ornate.

Leigh Blood deserves accolades for the job he has 
done in getting the 5th Infantry Division Legacy Book 
up and running.  It is a reminder to us that we stand 
on the shoulders of past 5th Division soldiers and have 
kept the honor of the 5th Division.

Hal Roller

First Vice Presidents Message 

For once I will be very brief.  Plans for the California 
Reunion in 2019 are under way, the hotel is under con-
tract and a team of members have been named to help 
plan and organize the reunion. They are: Phil Maniscal-
co, Mike Sperling and William Bough.  Our aim is follow 
the plans that Alex made when he originally planned 
the reunion. I spoke to Alex Candelaria and he will be 
in contact with us at the meetings giving advice and 
guidance to make it a memorable and fun packed re-
union.   
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97th Reunion – Kansas City 7-11 September 2017
Bob Dudley

Past President
Charlie Battery 5/4 Artillery 

I hope everyone had a great time in Kansas City during 
our 97th reunion.  We had 224 people register for this 
annual get-together, which exceeded our expectations – 
the average is 185.  I tried to ensure that we had a variety 
of events that would interest our members while keeping 
the costs in-line with previous reunions.  Your Executive 
Board was kept apprised of all the reunion plans and 
approved all established fees and expenses.  Since you 
can never predict how many donations the Society will 
receive to support the reunion, we set costs to cover pro-
grammed expenses so the Society did not have to go into 
the hole to cover any losses.  This included the registration 
fee, plus small add-ons for the dinners and the Saturday 
tour.  Since Armed Forces Reunions, Inc (AFRI) helps us 
in planning, registering for, and executing our reunions; 
they also have minimal add-ons for registration and din-
ner.  However, they receive most of their financial com-
pensation from the hotel.
     Fortunately we were able to obtain significant dona-
tions for the reunion.  I was able to obtain donations for 
the hospitality room to cover almost all requirements – we 
had 52 cases of beer donated, all the wine, and most of the 
liquor, plus QuikTrip donated many of the snacks and 
water.  We also received very generous cash donations 
and items for the silent auction from members, friends, 
and corporate sponsors.  This year we also established 
a GoFundMe account and were fortunate to receive very 
generous donations.  As in past years, your support for the 
Society by contributing to the 50/50 raffle, bidding on the 
silent auction, and donating to the hospitality room tip jar 
made a major contribution to our treasury.  
      The major stress I had in planning the reunion was 

not to go into the hole and end up having the Society’s 
treasury bail me out on costs.  However, the final figures 
surprised me – we actually ended up depositing $13,249.23 
into our treasury.  This figure was a result of the follow-
ing:
REVENUE 
AFRI Registration Collections: 		  $37,864.00
Cash Donations: 			     $7,852.80
Reunion Booklet Ads: 		    	 $1,164.00
In-Kind Donations: 			     $4,120.93
Total Donations/Revenue:		  $51,001.73
EXPENSES
AFRI Payments:			   $31,690.00
Society Payments:			     $1,941.57
Total Expenses:			   $33,631.57
Total Donations/Revenue:		  $51,001.73
Total Expenses:			   $33,631.57
Difference:				    $17,370.16
In-Kind Donations:			     $4,120.93
Profit:					     $13,249.23

I tracked all of the financials on an Excel Spreadsheet over 
the past three years.  If you want to see all of the specific 
line items, you can review the spreadsheet on our web site.
Thanks again for making the 97th Reunion a success – your 
attendance and support for the Society is the measure of 
success and as always you made the reunion happen.  I’m 
looking forward to seeing everyone at the 98th reunion in 
Norfolk.
The Society of the Fifth Division, US Army wants to 
recognize and thank the following businesses and 
organizations that supported our 97th reunion in 
Kansas City 7-11 September 2017

·	 Barton P. Cohen & Mary Davidson Cohen Charita-
ble Fund II, Overland Park, KS

·	 Central States Beverage, Kansas City, MO
·	 Country Club Plaza, Kansas City, MO
·	 Grand Slam Liquor, Bonner Springs, KS
·	 Halladay Distillery, Weston, MO
·	 Holy-Field Winery, Basehur, KS
·	 Joe’s KC BBQ, Overland Park, KS
·	 K7 Liquors, Shawnee, KS
·	 KC Liquor, Bonner Springs, KS
·	 Kansas City Arthur Murray – Premier Dance LLC, 

Lenexa, KS
·	 Kansas City Bier Company, Kansas City, MO
·	 Kansas City Dental Works, Lenexa, KS
·	 Lukas Liquor, Overland Park, KS
·	 National World War I Museum and Memorial, 

Kansas City, MO
·	 North Kansas City Beverage Company, Inc., Kan-

sas City, MO
·	 Quik Trip, Belton, MO
·	 Scheels, Overland Park, KS
·	 Sporting Kansas City MLS Soccer Team, Kansas 

City, KS
·	 Zona Rosa Town Center, Kansas City, MO



	 Page 6	 The Red Diamond	   February 2018

A Short Story About The Wall.   By 
David Kocan
Memorial Day weekend in 2017 my grandson James 
Paul and I hopped on my Harley and rode to D.C. for 
Rolling Thun-
der. If you nev-
er seen Rolling 
Thunder it is 
something you 
should attend 
at least once, 
James Paul 
and me have 
done this a few 
times. 
Thunder Alley 
is a road where 
all the vendors 
are, if you buy 
anything you 
receive a copy of Vietnam Magazine Rolling Thunder 
edition. Inside this edition was a page requesting 
volunteers to read the names of those on The Wall. 
I immediately went to the web site and entered my 
name, patiently waiting conformation. I believe it was 
in September I was informed that I was be accepted 
and that they would provide further information on 
the event. About a week later I received the 30 names 
that I would read and also my time 11/08 at 8:48 am. 
So, on Wednesday 11/08 I awoke at 5:00am for my trip 
to D.C. 
The Wall is a very emotional place and I needed my 

time before I read 
those names. 
Around  8am  I 
checked-in at 
their check-in 
tent, the woman 
in charge asked if 
I would be will-
ing to read an-

other 30 names, no problem. I finally got in line with 
about 8 other people, talking with the other people I 
found out they came as far away as Arkansas to read 
their father’s or brother’s name. While I stood in line 
1 of the volunteers came up to me and said someone 
had not shown up and if I could read 30 more names. I 
told him I would help any way I could. The 90 names 
were from the years 65-66. I had 1 person in front of 
me when suddenly a young lady came up to me and 
asked if I had sheet timed 8:44 I told I had 3 different 

sheets. She asked if she could read that particular time 
because her Father was on that sheet. As she read her 
Father’s name my emotions became blurred with hers.    
David R. Kocan,  Charlie Co. 1/61 1970-71

Palm Sunday - Christian
An important Christian feast Day is Palm Sunday, which this 
year falls on March 23, 2018; one week before Easter.   
It is a day, where Christians cerebrate Jesus’ Trium-
phant entry into Jerusalem in 33 AD.   The cheering, 
crowd thronged both sides of the road leading into Je-
rusalem, from the Mount of Olives.  They had a strong 
motive for their loud rejoicing, and eager expecta-
tion.   They thought Jesus was coming to Jerusalem 
to be crowned as an earthly King, and then He would 
drive out the hated Romans, who ruled so cruelly over 
their land.   It was a mixed crowd of men, women and 
children.  Many were curious, many were sick, lame, 
blind, halt, wanting a Miracle.   Many came to see 
Lazareth, whom Jesus had just raised from the grave.   
Also in the crowd were the angry Pharisees, the lead-
ers of the Establishment Church, who despised Jesus, 
with a deadly hatred.  
What does this crowd see?  Nothing Kingly.  Nothing 
powerful.  Nothing rich; for they only saw Jesus, in His 
human nature.   He had no form or comeliness, that 
anyone would desire Him.  He was poor, meek, and 
lowly; with nothing extraordinary in His Flesh, to dis-
tinguish Him, from any other human upon earth.   He 
was riding Triumphantly upon the colt of a donkey, 
using the cloaks of His Apostles as a saddle.   When He 
nears the Temple, the excitement of the crowd reach-
es its height.   All who loved Him began crying out; 
“Hosanna to the Highest,  Glory to the King.  They 
had taken palm branches down, and are waving them 
before Jesus, and laying them in His path.   
Now the rage of the angry Pharisees, spilled over into 
vitriol.  They openly confronted Jesus, and demanded 
that He Command these people to shut their mouths, 
and stop waving the palm branches.   Jesus instantly 
rejected their request, for He knew, that His followers 
were simply fulfilling; what the Pharisees themselves 
were Commissioned to do.  And he answered and said 
unto them, I tell you that if these should hold their 
peace, the stones would immediately cry out.  Luke 
19:40.
He confronted the Pharisees, the false Leaders of His 
Church, with their obvious and open lie.   The Phar-
isees were actually the very ones who were Commis-
sioned by God to wave these palm branches, and to be 
shouting the loud hosannas and Glorious praise.   For 
He riding before them was 
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God.   He was the very Cause and the exact Reason 
why the Church should be expressing unspeakable 
joy; for He was God, The Promised Messiah, Who had 
Come to seek and save lost hell-worthy sinners.   Jesus 
point out the Church’s incredible hypocrisy.   The very 
reason for His Church; stood openly before them, and 
their hatred made them blind to it.  He said, that be-
cause they did not do their duty as priest, God sent the 
common people to do it.  If these would not have done 
it; God would have given mouths to the stones lying 
along Jesus’ Path.
It was the Jewish week of Feast of Unleavened Bread.  
This was the time of waving the stocks of grain in 
thankfulness of God’s Blessing and Fruitfulness.   It 
was supposed to be the Pharisees job, as the highest 
officers of the Church, to do what the common peo-
ple were doing.  Here before them was the “Harvest 
of Harvests”; Jesus, The Son of God.  John the Baptist, 
the first Prophet Israel in 400 years, pointed this out to 
the Pharisees plainly; that Jesus was the long delayed 
Messiah.   Instead, the Pharisees refused to believe 
John the Baptist; and when he was in prison by Herod, 
they skipped over their yearly opportunity, to free him 
from prison.   John in turn rejected them; rightly calling 
them, O generation of vipers.
Jesus told them of His Command, which God had giv-
en them in Lev. 23:11 - And he (the priests), shall wave 
the sheaf before The Lord, to be accepted for you; on 
the morrow after the sabbath the priest shall wave it.   

The Feast of Unleavened Bread
Jewish

The Feast of Unleavened Bread is a Jewish feast, which 
is often mistaken for The Passover.   However, Pass-
over is only one 24 hour period, while the Feast of Un-
leavened Bread, lasts for a total of seven days.  

	 On the evening after Passover, God strongly 
urged the Hebrew people into a intense hurry; in exit-
ing Egypt.   Once Pharaoh had given permission; there 
was not a moment to waste.  They must not even allow 
their bread in the oven to rise, but they must simply 
grab everything, and leave.  These ancient people used 
yeast to leaven their bread, to enhance the baking pro-
cess.   However, God said, don’t even let any leavening 
touch the bread dough.  He said, just grab it from the 
oven, and flee toward the Promised land, which God 
was preparing for them.

	 Moreover, God told them, in the future, each 
year they were to teach their children and commemo-
rate this feast, by getting rid of all the yeast from their 
houses for seven days.  Thus on the Passover eve, a fam-
ily celebrating the Biblical feasts, will usually “hide” a 
bit of leaven bread in their homes, for the children to 
“find”.  The children would then do a search of the rest 
of the home, until they “eradicate” the yeast from all 
of the house.  Once all gathered, the family then takes 
what is found; and ceremoniously burns it outside of 
the house.
	 Yeast is extremely small, and literally attaches 
itself to everything it comes into contact with.  Once 
attached, it always grows, and it is very difficult to sep-
arate.  Thus, even with the most strenuous work, it is 
almost impossible to clean any home, of all the yeast 
within it.  God teaches what yeast represents to the 
Jew; for yeast represents sin.  In this Feast of Unleav-
ened Bread, “exercise”, God is teaching everyone, that 
this yeast of sin, so often is in us, so easily cleaves to us, 
and grows so exceedingly.  God’s object lesson is that 
everyone’s “house/being”, must be totally clean of sin.
	 So, on The Feast of Unleaven Bread, Jews dil-
igently clean out their homes; trying to sweep out all 
the yeast.   They eat Matzo, which is a yeast-less bread.  
Matzo has a special way it is made.  It has stripes, which 
look like bruises, and is pierced thru. The Rabbi’s rea-
son for this is to make the bread cook fast, ideally from 
start to finish in 18 minutes.   The goal of eighteen min-
utes, is supposed to be the amount of time it takes to 
prepare and cook it in a manner, which will keep all 
yeast out.  Obviously, with all this work of cleansing; 
God is teaching a valuable lesson to each Jewish fami-
ly.  

TAPS
Oct. 2017 - Jan. 2018

Jim Battlefield		 died Sept. 22, 2017	 A - 1/61
						      Vietnam
Ephor Hall		  died Dec. 31, 2017	 Vietnam	

Jim Combs		  died Dec. 22, 2017	 Vietnam

Phil Briggs		  died Dec. 18, 2017	 A - 1/61
						      Vietnam
Anthony Galgano	 died Dec. 9, 2017	 Co. A, 1st 	
Bn 2nd Inf.
								      

WWII
Walter “Buddy” Allard		 died Dec. 22, 2017		
7th Combat Engineers

Palm
FROM PAGE 6
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Memories of Viet Nam: From Dr. Bernard Master, former Capt. MC, Battalion Surgeon, 1/61, 
1st Brigade, 5th Mech. ID, Feb.-Oct. 1969

The General Officer in charge of I Corps, 
presenting 1st Lt. Joe Abernathy a Silver 
Star. It was in the spring or summer of 1969 
(sorry, don’t have the exact date of the cer-
emony). Location was at LZ Sharon in the 
parade grounds outside of the Battalion 
Aid Station. As I understand this was later 
upgraded to DSC. This photo is almost 50 
years old and is sorely underexposed but 
does record the moment one of ours re-
ceived one of our nation’s highest award for 
valor in the Vietnam war. I remember Joe to 
be bright and sunny of disposition, intelli-

gent, and a respected and well-liked leader.  
I wonder what he is doing now?   

I am passing along another photo, precious 
to me as it memorializes one of our best, 
and a close friend, 1st Lt. Brian Heath, Inf. 
(on the left) of Tampa, FL. Brian was killed 
in action by enemy rockets in Quang Tri  
while overseeing re-supply of ammo and 
rations to us in Khe Sanh. I am in the mid-
dle over-cooking the steaks purloined from 
our mess, and 1st Lt. Klemm Ungemach, 
MSC, Roseville, Ohio, on the right. The 
scene is LZ Sharon , spring/summer 1969, 
in Delta Company.
     Steve, thank you for all the heavy work you do for us, military and civilian alike. 
The war is never over for us. The Red Diamond connection is priceless. Merry Christ-
mas.
Sincerely yours,
Dr. Bernard Master, former Capt. MC, Battalion Surgeon, 1/61, 1st Brigade, 5th Mech. 
ID, Feb.-Oct. 1969   

I would like to add for the record that Klemm Ungemach’s glass of refreshment in the photo 
was, eh, fruit juice. ---BMH
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IN MEMORIAM

Philip Lawrence Briggs CHARLOTTE - Philip Lawrence Briggs, 67, died peacefully on December 18, 2017, 
having been surrounded by those who love him. Phil lived a life of quiet service. He was awarded two Pur-
ple Hearts, two Bronze Service Star Medals, and the Combat Infantryman Badge for his meritorious bravery 
in Vietnam as an Army Infantryman in 1970-71. Phil loved learning and sharing his knowledge with others. 
Having earned the Master Electrician designation, Phil shared his expertise with Central Piedmont Community 
College students for more than 25 years. Attending college while working full time, he graduated magna cum 
laude from Western Carolina University. A lover of nature, Phil was an avid outdoorsman and his favorite time 
was enjoying a campfire. He shared his passion for the outdoors with the Boy Scouts and its Explorer troops 
for many years and was honored to take two troops to the National Jamboree at Philmont Scout Ranch in New 
Mexico. Phil had many interests including fishing, reading, photography, gardening, Tai Chi, geocaching, camp-
ing, and hiking; he was a devoted Carolina Tarheels fan. Phil will be remembered fondly for his brilliant blue 
eyes, his quick sense of humor, his warm smile, and his loving heart; his strong spirit will live on in the many 
people whose lives he touched. Susan invites their friends to an informal celebration of Phil’s life at their home 
on Wednesday, December 20, from 3 to 5 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made in his memory to Hos-
pice, the Sierra Club, Habitat for Humanity, or in support of veterans.
Published in Charlotte Observer on Dec. 19, 2017 --From Jerry Reising
 
       Bruce “Boston“ Walmsley (left)    Phil Briggs (Right)

Thank you so much for the pictures. You all 
meant the world to Papa. He passed away this 
morning. I will send the memorial video and 
copy of the obit. He will be buried in Arlington. 
Please tell the rest. I hope anyone that can or is 
near to Arlington will come to the service. More 
details to follow. I knew I couldn’t hold it to-
gether talking with you and Captain Dean on the 
phone. Much love from South Carolina. 

Ashlee Wheeler Bryant
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5th Infantry DIvIsIon Legacy Book

c/o Acclaim Press
PO Box 238
Morley, MO 63767

EXTENDED

30 APRIL 2018

!
Be part of Red Devils History…

PRSRT STD
US POSTAGE

PAID
MORLEY, MO
PERMIT NO. 1

History of tHe 5tH infantry Division…anD yoU!

new Book in Development!

General Pershing at a review of the 5th Infantry Division in 
Esch-sur-Alzette, Luxembourg, November 1918. 

Deadline:



Attn: All Members of the Society of the Fifth Infantry Division, 
Veterans, and family members—

In commemoration of the 100th Anniversary of the 5th In-
fantry Division, our Society is sponsoring a new book, Legacy of 
the 5th Infantry Division, which will provide a detailed history 
of the “Red Diamond Division” and feature biographical narra-
tives of the men and women who have served our country since 
1919.

Acclaim Press, one of our nation’s leading publishers of 
commemorative history books, has been commissioned to over-
see this landmark project, and the book is being written by a 
team of our Society’s most prominent members.

In addition to the Divisions’ colorful history, this exciting 
book will feature a special section showcasing biographies of 
5TH INF DIV veterans, with “then and now” photographs, 
and YOU are invited to be included (see sample biography in-
side). There will be no cost to have your biography included! 

Our book will feature veterans from all eras, from WWI, 
WWII, Vietnam, and Panama, until its deactivation in 1992. 
Note: all 5th Infantry Division veterans are encouraged to par-
ticipate, even those who were active in peacetime — all served 
with honor and distinction.

The book will also include special after action reports, sto-
ries and photographs from the membership. 

WHAT YOU NEED TO DO
Submit your personal biography. Biographies are brief vi-

gnettes (up to 150 words) detailing the person’s military career 
and life after the military (see example inside), and also may 
include up to two (2) photographs of each individual, one from 
the service and a current picture. 

You are also encouraged to provide memorable stories from 
your time of service. This will be an excellent opportunity to 
have your wartime story(ies) published for posterity to encour-
age future generations! In addition, historic and general interest photographs are encouraged. When sending photos, please include 
your name, address and a caption on the back and you will be credited. 

This unique book will give us the opportunity to record our Division’s rich heritage, inspiring and educating future genera-
tions. Please send us your information so this book may be as complete as possible. IT IS FREE TO BE INCLUDED!

Widows, friends and family members are also encouraged to send in biographical portraits and materials for their loved ones 
now passed on—a perfect tribute to your veteran’s service to our nation. 

Members and friends of the Society of the Fifth Infantry Division may order their personal copy of this keepsake for only 
$59.95 (see details inside). This will be a limited edition printing and only those who order now, before it goes to press, will be as-
sured of receiving a copy. Therefore, you are encouraged to order by the 15 November 2017 deadline.  

Please take advantage of this special opportunity and help us document the rich legacy of the 5th Infantry Division!

Sincerely yours,

Leigh Blood, National Historian
Society of the Fifth Infantry Division

new Book Honors tHe legacy of tHe 
5tH infantry Division & its veterans

DEADLINE:
30 APRIL 2018

Pictured above is a rendering of the book cover. This will be a 9x12-inch 
“coffee-table” volume including hundreds of pages with historic photos!

100th Anniversary Edition
Sponsored by the Society of the Fifth Infantry Division

an invitation to preserve yoUr legacy of service!
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Use the example as a guide in writing your 
biography, or answer the questions below and a 
professional editor will write your biography for 
you! You may include up to 2 photographs, one 
from your glory days with the Division and a 
current photo (suggested). Note: your 150-word 
biography will be included for FREE; however, 
a 15¢ charge per word applies after the first 
150 words.

–––––––––––––––––
LEIGH BLOOD was born 8 August 1947 in 
Atlanta, GA, and graduated from Paris American 
HS in 1965. He earned a BA in History from 
North Georgia College in 1969, a Masters in Edu-
cation from Georgia State University in 1975, and 
a Masters in Transportation Management from 
Florida State University in 1976.

Blood entered the service on 1 June 1969 
and received basic training at Ft. Benning, later 
attending Recondo School, Ranger School, Trans-
portation Corps Officer Basic, Transportation 
Corps Officer Advanced, and Command and 
General Staff College.

He was stationed at Ft. Carson, CO; Quang 
Tri, RVN; Ft. Benning, GA; Ft. Bragg, NC; 
Heidelberg, Germany; Schwetzingen, Germany; 
Frankfort, Germany; and Atlanta, GA. 

Blood received the Bronze Star, Purple Heart, 
Meritorious Service Medal, Army Commendation 
Medal, National Defense Service Medal, Vietnam 
Service Medal, Army Service Ribbon, Vietnam 
Campaign Medal, Republic of Vietnam Gallantry 
Cross Unit Citation w/Palm; Combat Infantry-
man Badge; Ranger Tab; and Distinguished Mem-
ber of the Regiment (Transportation Corps).

His most memorable experience was the 
night of 21 May 1971 at Firebase Charlie 2. Af-
ter a bunker received a direct hit from an NVA 
122mm rocket, killing the company commander 
and killing and wounding 60 other 5th Div. sol-
diers, he became the senior LT in charge. During 
the chaos that followed, he was handed a TA-312 
telephone on a direct line to the Pentagon Casu-
alty Office, and was asked to read dog tag infor-
mation for those soldiers confirmed dead. That 
memory remains fresh today.

He was discharged on 1 June 1989 at Ft. 
McPherson, Atlanta, GA, with the rank of Major 
(04). Following the service, he worked for Micro-
bilt Corp., First Financial Management Corp., 
Bellsouth Corp., and AT&T Corp., where he re-
tired in August 2012.

He is married to Jeanne. They have two chil-
dren, Alice Leigh Myers and Carroll Virginia Har-
ris, and four grandchildren.

sample BiograpHy for tHe 5tH infantry Division legacy Book

5TH INFANTRY DIVISION COMMEMORATIVE LEGACY BOOK – 
BIOGRAPHY QUESTIONNAIRE

Send Your Materials To: Fifth Infantry Division Book c/o Acclaim Press 
P.O. Box 238 • Morley, MO 63767

Stories & photos may also be emailed to 5thinfantrybook@acclaimpress.com
Questions? Call Acclaim Press at (573) 472-9800.

PERSONAL DATA (private information such as your email and address will not be included in the book)

Name: _________________________________________ Nickname: _______________

Address: ______________________________________________________________

City:_________________________ State: _____ Zip: _________ Phone: _______________ 

Email: __________________________ Association Chapter: _________________

Date of Birth: ____________________ Place of Birth: ____________________________

Name of high school & year graduated _____________________________________________

Name of College(s), Degree(s) & Years Earned________________________________________

MILITARY INFORMATION

Date/Place Enlisted:_____________________  Boot Camp:___________________________

Add’l Training/Special Courses: _________________________________________________

Bases/Locations/Stations: ____________________________________________________

Theatres/Battles/Engagements: _________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Awards/Medals Received:__________________________________________________

Memorable Experiences During Military service:____________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Date/Place of Discharge:______________________________________ Rank: ____________

PROFESSIONAL/RETIRED INFORMATION

Professions/Jobs (Places Worked/Position/Tenure) ___________________________________

Professional Affiliations: ___________________________________________________

Year Retired (if applicable): ____________________________________________________

Activities in Retirement: ______________________________________________________

Name of Spouse: _______________________________________________________

Name of Children: ________________________________________________________

Name of Grandchildren: _________________________________________________

(Use a separate sheet of paper if needed)
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5th Infantry DIvIsIon CommemoratIve LegaCy Book

a QuaLIty PuBLICatIon

5th Infantry Division Legacy Book Qty Price Total

Deluxe Edition $59.95

Leather Collector’s Edition $84.90

Emboss your name on the book cover - $6.00 per book* $6.00

Shipping & handling: add $6.50 first book, $3.50 each 
add’l book

Biography extra words over the first 150 – add 15¢ per word after 200

Please Check Method of Payment:
q Check/Money Order (Payable to Acclaim Press)
q Visa  q Mastercard  q Discover

Name on Credit Card  ________________________________________________________

Card # __________________________________    Expiration Date  ________  /  ________

✃

Name (Please Print)

Address

City    State ZIP

Phone    E-mail Address

*Name to be embossed on cover (up to 24 spaces)

Mail Orders & Materials To:
fiftH infantry Division legacy Book

c/o Acclaim Press • P.O. Box 238 • Morley, MO 63767

Bios, stories & photos may be emailed to 
5thinfantrybook@acclaimpress.com

For Office Use Only • 5ID • DAS
Stories ____    Photos ____    Books ____    Ck Amt ____    Ck No. ____    Date ____

TOTAL

Acclaim Press is proud to publish beautiful, commemorative books 
for organizations across the country, with hundreds of titles in print. Each 
book is methodically researched and documented, containing scores of 
high-quality historical images that independently capture the spirit of each 
organization. 

History of the 5th Infantry Division will be printed on number one 
grade, acid-free, double-coated glossy paper to ensure the highest calibre 
photo reproduction, and smyth-sewn for longevity, meaning the pages will 
be stitched together and bound to last. 

Your choice of books include the Deluxe Hardbound Edition, which 
will be bound in a classy leatherette cover for only $59.95, or the Leather 
Collector’s Edition, bound in genuine bonded leather with the Corps emblem 
embossed in gold or silver on the front cover for only $84.90. 

Either version may be personalized with your name, or that of a friend 
or loved one, embossed on the front cover for $6.00. NOTE: This hard-
bound, 9x12-inch commemorative “coffee-table” volume will be a limited 
edition publication with the number of books printed based upon the 
number of books ordered in advance. Therefore, you must order now to 
be assured of receiving a copy! 

aBoUt tHe Book
•  Includes a detailed history of the 5th Infantry Division, from WWI, 

WWII, Vietnam, Panama, from 1919-1992, including its founders, train-
ing, campaigns, responsibilities, and more.

• Historical overview of the Society of the 5th Infantry Div. through 2019
•  In Memoriam Tribute to those killed in the line of duty 
• Medal of Honor winners from the 5th ID 
•  Veteran service stories & after action reports (send us your stories!)
•  Hundreds of historic and contemporary photographs (send us your photos!)
• Personal biographies, with “then & now” photos (send us your bios)
•  Roster of the Society of the Fifth Infantry Division, and more!

  easy to orDer
• Call 1-877-427-2665 (toll-free)

• Order online at www.acclaimpress.com
• Complete the order form below and mail with payment

by the deadline: 30 April 2018

A member of the 1st Brigade, 5th ID (Mechanized) takes down 
barbed tape surrounding the command post of Operation Utah 
Mesa in the A Shau Valley,Vietnam, July 1969. 

M3 Bradley used by the 3rd Squadron, 1st Cavalry Division, 
5th Infantry Division, ca. 1990.

DEADLINE:
30 APRIL 2018
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Be Prepared to Stay Safe and Healthy in 
Winter

Winter storms and cold temperatures can be 
hazardous. Stay safe and healthy by planning 
ahead. Prepare your home and cars. Prepare 
for power outages and outdoor activity. Check 
on older adults.
Although winter comes as no surprise, many 
of us are not ready for its arrival. If you are 
prepared for the hazards of winter, you will 
be more likely to stay safe and healthy when 
temperatures start to fall.
Take These Steps for Your Home
Many people prefer to remain indoors in the 
winter, but staying inside is no guarantee of 
safety. Take these steps to keep your home 
safe and warm during the winter months.
Winterize your home.
• Install weather stripping, insulation, and 
storm windows.
• Insulate water lines that run along exterior 
walls.
• 0 Clean out gutters and repair roof leaks.
Check your heating systems.
• Have your heating system serviced profes-
sionally to make sure that it is clean, working 
properly, and ventilated to the outside.
• Inspect and clean fireplaces and chimneys.
• Install a smoke detector. Test batteries 
monthly and replace them twice a year.
• Have a safe alternate heating source and 
alternate fuels available. o Prevent carbon 
monoxide (CO) emergencies.
• Install a CO detector to alert you of the pres-
ence of the deadly, odorless, colorless gas. 
• Check batteries when you change your 
clocks in the fall and spring.
• Learn symptoms of CO poisoning: head-
ache, dizziness, weakness, upset stomach, 
vomiting, chest pain, and confusion.
• batteries when you change your clocks in 
the fall and spring.
• Learn symptoms of CO poisoning: head-
ache, dizziness, weakness, upset stomach, 
vomiting, chest pain, and confusion. 
• Wear appropriate outdoor clothing: layers of 
light, warm clothing; mittens; hats; scarves; 
and waterproof boots.
• Work slowly when doing outside chores.
• When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Be prepared to check on family and neigh-

bors who are especially at risk from cold 
weather hazards.
• Don’t Forget to Prepare Your Car
Get your car ready for cold weather use 
before winter arrives.
• Service the radiator and maintain antifreeze 
level; check tire tread or, if necessary, replace 
tires with all-weather or snow tires.
• Keep gas tank full to avoid ice in the tank 
and fuel lines. o Use a wintertime formula in 
your windshield washer.
• Prepare a winter emergency kit to keep in 
your car in case you become stranded. The kit 
should include:
• cell phone, portable charger, and extra 
batteries;
• blankets;
• food and water;
• booster cables, flares, tire pump, and a bag 
of sand or cat litter (for traction);
• compass and maps;
• flashlight, battery-powered radio, and extra 
batteries;
• first-aid kit; and
• plastic bags (for sanitation).
Be prepared for weather-related emergen-
cies, including power outages.
• Stock food that needs no cooking or refrig-
eration and water stored in clean containers.
• Ensure that your cell phone is fully charged.
• When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Keep an up-to-date emergency kit, includ-
ing:
• Battery-operated devices, such as a flash-
light, a National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA) Weather Radio, and 
lamps; o extra batteries; o first-aid kit and 
extra medicine; o baby items; and
• cat litter or sand for icy walkways.
• Protect your family from carbon monoxide.
• Keep grills, camp stoves, and generators out 
of the house, basement and garage. o Locate 
generators at least 20 feet from the house. 
o Leave your home immediately if the CO 
detector sounds, and call 911.
Take These Precautions Outdoors
• Many people spend time outdoors in the 
winter working, traveling, or enjoying winter 
sports. Outdoor activities can expose you 
to several safety hazards, but you can take 
these steps to prepare for them:
• Wear appropriate outdoor clothing: wear a 
tightly woven, preferably wind-resistant coat 
or jacket; inner layers of light, warm clothing; 
mittens; hats; scarves; and waterproof boots.
• Sprinkle cat litter or sand on icy patches.
• Learn safety precautions to follow when 
outdoors.
• Work slowly when doing outside chores.

• Take a buddy and an emergency kit when 
you are participating in outdoor recreation, o 
Carry a cell phone.
When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Avoid traveling when the weather service 
has issued advisories.
• If you must travel, inform a friend or relative 
of your proposed route and expected time of 
arrival.
• Follow these safety rules if you become 
stranded in your car.
• Stay with your car unless safety is no more 
than 100 yards away, but continue to move 
arms and legs.
• Stay visible by putting bright cloth on the 
antenna, turning on the inside overhead light 
(when engine is running), and raising the 
hood when snow stops falling. o Run the en-
gine and heater only 10 minutes every hour. 
o Keep a downwind window open. o Make 
sure the tailpipe is not blocked.
• When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Be prepared to check on family and neigh-
bors who are especially at risk from cold 
weather hazards.
• Don’t Forget to Prepare Your Car
• Get your car ready for cold weather use 
before winter arrives.
• Service the radiator and maintain antifreeze 
level; check tire tread or, if necessary, replace 
tires with all-weather or snow tires.
• Keep gas tank full to avoid ice in the tank 
and fuel lines. o Use a wintertime formula in 
your windshield washer.
• Prepare a winter emergency kit to keep in 
your car in case you become stranded. The kit 
should include:
• cell phone, portable charger, and extra 
batteries;
• blankets;
• food and water;
• booster cables, flares, tire pump, and a bag 
of sand or cat litter (for traction);
• compass and maps;
• flashlight, battery-powered radio, and extra 
batteries;
• first-aid kit; and
• plastic bags (for sanitation).
Be prepared for weather-related emergencies, 
including power outages.
• Stock food that needs no cooking or refrig-
eration and water stored in clean containers.
• Ensure that your cell phone is fully charged.
• When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Keep an up-to-date emergency kit, includ-
ing:
• Battery-operated devices, such as a flash-

light, a National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA) Weather Radio, and 
lamps; o extra batteries; o first-aid kit and 
extra medicine; o baby items; and
• cat litter or sand for icy walkways.
• Protect your family from carbon monoxide.
• Keep grills, camp stoves, and generators out 
of the house, basement and garage. o Locate 
generators at least 20 feet from the house. 
o Leave your home immediately if the CO 
detector sounds, and call 911.
Take These Precautions Outdoors
• Many people spend time outdoors in the 
winter working, traveling, or enjoying winter 
sports. Outdoor activities can expose you 
to several safety hazards, but you can take 
these steps to prepare for them:
• Wear appropriate outdoor clothing: wear a 
tightly woven, preferably wind-resistant coat 
or jacket; inner layers of light, warm clothing; 
mittens; hats; scarves; and waterproof boots.
• Sprinkle cat litter or sand on icy patches.
• Learn safety precautions to follow when 
outdoors.
• Work slowly when doing outside chores.
• Take a buddy and an emergency kit when 
you are participating in outdoor recreation, o 
Carry a cell phone.
Do This When You Plan to Travel
• When planning travel, be aware of current 
and forecast weather conditions.
• Avoid traveling when the weather service 
has issued advisories.
• If traveling, inform a friend or relative of 
your route and expected time of arrival.
• Follow these safety rules if you become 
stranded in your car.
• Stay with your car unless safety is no more 
than 100 yards away, but continue to move 
arms and legs.
• Stay visible by putting bright cloth on the 
antenna, turning on the inside overhead light 
(when engine is running), and raising the 
hood when snow stops falling. o Run the en-
gine and heater only 10 minutes every hour. 
• Keep a downwind window open. o Make 
sure the tailpipe is not blocked. 
• Above all, be ready to check on family and 
neighbors who are especially at risk from 
cold weather hazards: young children, older 
adults, and the chronically ill. If you have 
pets, bring them inside. If you cannot bring 
them inside, provide adequate, warm shelter 
and unfrozen water to drink.
• No one can stop the onset of winter. How-
ever, if you follow these suggestions, you will 
be ready for it when it comes.
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SOCIETY OF THE 5TH DIVISION ACTIVITY REGISTRATION FORM 
Listed below are all registration, tour, and meal costs for the reunion.  Please enter how many people will be participating in each event and total the amount. 
Send that amount payable to ARMED FORCES REUNIONS, INC. in the form of check or money order.  Your cancelled check will serve as your confirmation.  
Returned checks will be charged a $20 fee.  You may also register online and pay by credit card at www.afr-reg.com/society2018 (3.5% will be added to total).  
All registration forms and payments must be received by mail on or before August 23, 2018.  After that date, reservations will be accepted on a space available 
basis.  We suggest you make a copy of this form before mailing.  Please do not staple or tape your payment to this form. 
          
Armed Forces Reunions, Inc.                OFFICE USE ONLY   
322 Madison Mews              Check #  _________ Date Received _________ 
Norfolk, VA 23510        Inputted _________ Nametag Completed _____ 
ATTN:  SOCIETY OF THE 5TH   

CUT-OFF DATE IS 8/23/18 
Price 
Per 

# of 
People Total 

TOURS 
FRIDAY 9/28: COLONIAL WILLIAMSBURG TOUR  $65  $ 
SATURDAY 9/9: MACARTHUR MEMORIAL / SPIRIT OF NORFOLK LUNCH CRUISE  $83   $ 

SATURDAY: BANQUET DINNER (Please select your entrée) 
Sliced Top Round of Beef   $44  $ 
Grilled Chicken Breast with Sauce Supreme  $44  $ 
Baked Tilapia with Lemon Butter Sauce  $44  $ 

SUNDAY: BANQUET DINNER (Please select your entrée) 
Sliced Top Round of Beef   $44  $ 
Chicken with a Demi-Glaze  $44  $ 
Blackened Tilapia with a Remoulade Sauce  $44  $ 

PER PERSON REGISTRATION FEE 
Covers various reunion expenses. $20  $ 
DONATION FOR HOSPITALITY ROOM EXPENSES $  $ 

Total Amount Payable to Armed Forces Reunions, Inc.   $ 
 

 
PLEASE PRINT NAME AS YOU WANT YOUR NAMETAG TO READ 
 
FIRST _________________________________LAST __________________________________________________ 
  
SPOUSE NAME (IF ATTENDING) __________________________________________________________________ 
 
GUEST NAMES_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
UNIT INFORMATION (ex. D CO/1st BN/11th Infantry): ___________________________________________________ 
 
YEARS SERVED W/ 5ID(ex. 1965-66): ______________________________________________________________  
 
WHERE (CIRCLE ONE):     WWII      FT CARSON     VIETNAM     FT POLK      OTHER: _______________________ 
 
CURRENT & PAST SOCIETY OFFICE HELD (ex. NATIONAL FIRST VICE PRESIDENT, PAST PRESIDENT, ETC.):  
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
STREET ADDRESS OF MAIN ATTENDEE __________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY________________________________ STATE_________ ZIP_______________________________________ 
 
PH. NUMBER (_______) _________-_________ EMAIL _______________________________@_______________ 
 
DISABILITY/DIETARY RESTRICTIONS_______________________________________________________________________ 

(Sleeping room requirements must be conveyed by attendee directly with hotel) 
MUST YOU BE LIFTED HYDRAULICALLY ONTO THE BUS WHILE SEATED IN YOUR WHEELCHAIR IN ORDER TO 
PARTICIPATE IN BUS TRIPS? (PLEASE NOTE THAT WE CANNOT GUARANTEE AVAILABILITY).    YES   NO    
 
For refunds and cancellations please refer to our policies outlined at the bottom of the reunion program.  CANCELLATIONS WILL 
ONLY BE TAKEN MONDAY-FRIDAY 9:00am-4:00pm EASTERN TIME (excluding holidays). Call (757) 625-6401 to cancel 
reunion activities and obtain a cancellation code.  Refunds processed 4-6 weeks after reunion.    
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SHERATON NORFOLK WATERSIDE – NORFOLK, VA 
 (757) 622-6664 or (800) 325-3535 

http://www.sheratonnorfolkwaterside.com/ 
 

Location 
777 Waterside Drive, Norfolk, VA 23510 

Located on the waterfront in downtown Norfolk and 15 minutes from Virginia Beach. 
 
 

Reservation Information 
Call the number above and reference the Society of the Fifth Division or please visit www.afr-reg.com/society2018 and click 
on the hotel link at the top of the page 
Group Name:  Society of the Fifth Division 
Reunion Dates: September 27-October 1, 2018 
Rate:  $119 + tax (currently 14% + $2 flat bed tax) Group rate will be offered 3 days before and 3 days after group dates, 
based on group block availability.   
Cut-off Date: 08/23/18 Late reservations will be processed based on space availability at a higher rate. 
Cancellation Policy:  A deposit equal to the room rate and tax for the first night for each reservation is due at the time the 
reservation is made.  Deposit is refundable if reservation is canceled 24 hours prior to arrival date. 
 

Parking & Shuttle Information 
The hotel is offering discounted self-parking for $8 per car per day at the adjacent parking garage in Dominion Towers.   
James River Transportation provides shuttle service from the Norfolk International Airport to the Sheraton.  Their counter is 
located in the Arrivals Terminal (baggage claim area) beside door #3.  Currently their rates are $35.40 per person one way.  
All prices are subject to change; please verify all pricing when making reservations.  To make reservations and verify rates, 
please visit their website, https://jamesrivertrans.com/norfolk-airport-shuttle-service/rates/ or call (866) 823-4626. 
 

Wheelchair Rental 
ScootAround rents both manual and power wheelchairs by the day and week.  Please call (888) 441-7575 or visit 
www.scootaround.com for details and to make reservations. 
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A WW II 5th Infantry Division Soldiers Story
This article was compiled from letters and documents provided by 
his son Tony Galgano through John Estrada  as a tribute to his father 
Anthony Galgano Jr. and his sister. 
Dad passed away December 9th, 2014. We are very lucky to have 
had our Dad/Gramps for these years.  He just had his 100th birth-
day party on October 12, 2014. Dad was such an inspiration to 
us all. His tolerance for pain was unbelievable as his desire not to 
put anyone out of their way. He did It all and with the Lord’s help 
Dad did it his way.
He was born on Hancock Street in Brooklyn to Francesca and Vito 

Galgano. At one point, Vito had 3 speakeasys turn saloons after prohibition. For a short time, dad 
went to Franklin K Lane, and then on to Jamaica High where one day in 1929 he and his football 
teammates hopped on a Beeline Bus to play football in Southampton.
He won Mom’s heart while they were working at JT Stanley’s Soap Factory on W. 30th St. and 
Hudson River in 1941. Dad n’ Mom and Dad’s best friend Stanley Jaeger and Mim headed to Philly 
to work at Bendix (plane parts factory) and in 1943 I came along. Dad was drafted in early 1944 
and sailed to Europe on the Mauretania.
Dad landed in France in summer as did General Patton. Dad was in the 5th Inf. Division, part of 
Patton’s 3* Army. Patton’s style of fighting was to maintain constant pressure on your opponent. 
So, dad and the 5th were on the move on December 16th, 1944 - The Battle of the Bulge - March 
to Bastogne. All came quickly...  
At one point, dad and the men of his company were in a rest area. A Colonel came along and was 
upset by this disheveled crew of soldiers. After finding out that Dad was in charge the Colonel told 
Dad, “You and your men are the only thing between me and the Germans!  Dad remarked, “Did 
they get you yet?” 
The Colonel went to HQ to see Captain Jones who called Dad into the HQ.  The Captain said, ”The 
Colonel wants your stripes!” Dad asked the Captain “what did you say?”  I told the Colonel he 
could have your stripes if he can find another soldier who can replace you!   
A couple of years later we found Dad’s senior high school yearbook from Jamaica High - under 
Dad’s photo was one word - UNTAMED...
On 6 March 1945 Swartzborne,Germany. At this time our unit was attacked by a large force of 
German infantry and armor in the town of Schwarzenborn,Germany. In adjacent units a number of 
officers and sol¬diers were captured by the enemy. Sgt. Galgano’s position was isolated by enemy, 
armor and infantry, and he was wounded in one leg and a portion of one hand was shot away, 
but he fought on with skill, courage, and con¬fidence.  His position became a rallying point for 
survivors of adjacent units, and he successfully held this position for approximately 12 hours until 
the town was secured by additional American forces.                                           
Capt. Lennis Jones 5th Inf. Div. 1945

After the war Dad worked for the Post Office. My sister Frances was born in 1947. For a number 
of years in the late 40’s and 50’s Dad rented a home for us in, Three Mile Harbor, East Hampton 
for $500 a summer. Each week he would take 3 vacation days with 2 weekdays to keep us out 
East for the summer. He was an avid “investigative driver”.  Actually, on the USA East Coast, he 
was a GPS before GPS. After retiring he devoted time to DAV 76 and the National Amputation 
Foundation.
Dad was a quiet man and he quietly helped many people over the years. He truly is a member of 
the greatest generation. On a side note while Dad was overseas Mom was “Rosie the Riveter”. 
She worked at Liberty Aircraft in Farmingdale.

We were very fortunate to have Mom and Dad for all their years and I believe Dad gave us a 
“God’s wink” after the first night of his wake. 

Jeff’s dad, Jim Minihane went home and decided to go online to Youtube and search veteran 
interviews. There he finds Part II of Willie Bader’s interview speaking of the events 6 March 45 at 
Schwarzenborn, Germany. He describes the bam, Holstein cows, German tanks and infantry, the 
call for artillery and he said, “Sergeant Tony Galgano who the Captain has all the trust in the world 
in and whom he highly regards calls out that he’s been hit”. 
Willie Bader describes Dad’s wounds and the actions that he took to help save dad. Perhaps the 

biggest part of all of this is Dad’s will to live and his goodness. When the priest gave Dad his last 
rights and forgiveness of sin I said, “I don’t know that he ever committed a sin”.

All of us that were with dad over the past 10 years or so would hear him in his room saying his 
prayers.
God bless you Dad.
God bless you Mom.
And thank you Lord for their love and your love.
Always,
Anthony
Aka “Lightning”...

In 2015, 1 was with Fr. Peter Colapietro. Pastor of Holy Cross Parish. West 42nd N.Y.C.  He 
performed Dad’s Funeral mass in December 2014.
“Oh That Colonel that wanted Dad’s stripes,”  While I was in the Army in 1969 I re-opened Dad’s 
battlefield commission case. The Colonel called me and said that he would meet us at the Marine 
Corps Reserve Center in Garden City. He did. Now a General he helped Dad to get his commission.
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY RESERVE PERSONNEL CENTER
8700 PAGE BOULEVARD
ST. LOUIS MO 63132-9200
CERTIFICATE
This is to certify that the records of Anthony M. Galgano, has been corrected under the provisions 
of Title 10, United States Code, Section 1552, a. by showing that the Individual concerned was 
discharged from enlisted status on February 1945; b. -by showing that under Public Law 77-252, 
he was tendered and accepted a temporary appointment as second lieutenant, Army of the United 
States (without component) on February 1945; and c. by showing that his temporary appoint-
ment as a commissioned officer of the Army of the United States was honorably terminated under 
Public Law 77-252 as of 2400 hours on 6 March 1945 and he was restored to enlisted status 
effective 7 March 1945.

A photo of Anthony Galgano Sr. enjoying a day of single handed Golf.  Due to losing his right hand 
in combat he learned to golf holding the club with his left hand and using his left arm he would 
one armed swing.  And yes, he did  drive the ball down the fairway.  He played a better gme of 
golf than me and I got two hands. – Stephen Wheat



Greetings my fellow Red Devils

This edition of the Red Diamond (RD) is looking like what I have often hoped it would become and has.  It has 
become so entirely due to our “friends and neighbors” aka members who graciously have sent me their articles 
and stories.  Above all the RD is OUR newsletter and as such I will continue to invite you to contribute your 
stories and photos to keep making it OUR RD. 
     Everyone has memories, interests, and something to share and I will put whatever message you send, (as 
long as it is not insulting to anyone or me for wearing a kilt).  
     I hope you enjoy this issue as much as I have compiling it. The next deadline for sending in articles is 02 
May 2018 for the June edition. 
In last issue I threw out the idea of featuring those mementos and things that we returned home with from 
VietNam. I keep my treasures in an old cardboard box amid other lost and forgotten items tucked away in my 
basement.  I would like to have a section in the June RD displaying that wide variety of mementos that almost 
all of us retuned home with.  

If you would like to put your two cents into this feature, here is how to do it.
  
•	 Place the object(s) on a well lighted table that has a light colored background and using your iphone or 
similar camera take a digital photo of each item that you wish to show your friends. 
 
•	 Then send the digital file to me giving a brief description of what it is.      For instance, I have four cases 
of C4 (just joking). 

•	 I do have a few keepsakes, and outside of our elite group most folks wouldn’t know what they are look-
ing at.  Send them to my email  wheatsco@gmail.com by 01 May and you will get to see everyone’s junk in the 
June issue.  

This could be the start of a heretofore unseen Photographic Museum of Red Devil Collectibles. I have no more 
to add to this intellectual exchange so farewell. “tempest fugit”
 Thanks Everyone
 Steve Wheat
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Civil War Letters Home and Viet Nam Letters Home 
by Steve Wheat
One of my interests is reading about the Civil War also known as the 
Yankee War of Aggression.  While reading some of the letters home Union 
and Rebel soldiers sent I was amazed at how with a simple name and date 
change their content looks a lot like ones we wrote.  Though I never wrote 
about fighting or operations, they put it right out there.  I have included a few 
of the letters and maybe you will agree.  The conclusion I have come to is 
that soldiering both then and now puts soldiers in harsh conditions and when 
communicating with wives and families we much like them cover similar 
topics because we were Americans then and are Americans now.  The hat in 
the photo has a partially obscured Diamond in the center top.  It is not our red 
diamond but was used as a way of easily telling one regiment from another. 
The italicized letters will begin.
“The truth is, when bullets are whacking against tree trunks and solid shot are cracking skulls like eggshells, the consuming pas-
sion in the breast of the average man is to get out of the way.” 
Pvt. David L. Thompson, Company G, 9th New York Volunteers

Our first fire was a rattling volley; then came the momentary interval occupied in loading. The rifles were, or course, muzzle 
loaders, with iron ramrods; the cartridges were new and the brown paper of the toughest description, so that strong fingers were 
required to tear out the conical ball and the little paper cap of gunpowder. Emptying these into the muzzle and ramming home and 
capping the piece took time—seemingly a long time in the hurry of action... 
8th Florida Volunteer Infantry Regiment Confederate
Shepherdstown, Jefferson County Virginia 

My dear wife,
I write to let you know that I am now in this place badly wounded, was shot on Wednesday the 17th near Sharpsburg Washington 
County Maryland, about three miles from this place. The ball entered my left shoulder and lodged in my brest here it still is. I want 
you or my brother to come to see me Come by Richmond in Virginia then on to Winchester where you will only be twenty two 
miles from here. You can then get a conveyance to this place probably by the railway which comes down to Harpers Ferry where 
a connection is made to a station called Kearneys Ville that is only five miles from here and by the time can here from me and get 
to this region of country the stage which runs to that place in times of quiet about here, may be running again. We have had hard 
marching to do, and desperate fighting, our Captain was killed the same day I was shot.
I remain as ever your Devoted husband Bird B Wright, Confederate Soldier

A strong, sturdy-looking Reb was coming laboriously on with a Yank of no small proportions perched on his shoulders. Wonder-
ingly I joined the group surrounding and accompanying them at every step, and then I learned why all this especial demonstration; 
why the Union soldiers cheered and again cheered this Confederate soldier, not because of the fact alone that he had brought into 
the hospital a sorely wounded Federal soldier, who wouldt have died from hemorrhage had he been left on the field, but from 
the fact, that was palpable at a glance, that the Confederate too was wounded. He was totally blind; a Yankee bullet had passed 
directly across and destroyed both eyes, and the light for him had gone out forever. But on he marched, with his brother in misery 
perched on his sturdy shoulders. He would accept no assistance until his partner announced to him that they had reached their 
goal - the field hospital. It appears that they lay close together on the field, and after the roar of battle had been succeeded by that 
painfully intense silence that hangs over a hard-contested battlefield; where the issue is yet in doubt, and where a single rifle shot 
on the skirmish line falls on your ear like the crack of a thousand cannon. The groans of the wounded Yank reached the alert ears 
of his sightless Confederate neighbor, who called to him, asking him the nature and extent of his wounds. On learning the serious 
nature of them, he said: “Now, Yank, I can’t see, or I’d get out of here mighty lively. Some darned Yank has shot away my eyes, 
but I feel as strong otherwise as ever. If you think you can get on my back and do the seeing, I will do the walking, and we’ll sail 
into some hospital where we can both receive surgical treatment.” This program had been followed and with complete success. 
We assisted the Yank to alight from his Rebel war-horse, and you can rest assured that a loud and imperative call was made for the 
surgeons to give not only the Yank, but his noble Confederate partner, immediate and careful attention. 

Pvt. Ezra E. Stickley, Company A, 5th Virginia Infantry “Wounded at Sharpsburg,”



Periodically GOD has an interesting way of getting our attention.
 From a brother Marine in North Carolina 

Paul Sutton. and forwarded to me by Alex Candelaria.

This cross was put up on this California mountain many years ago to honor 
the veterans of World War II. These pictures were taken during the Southern 
California fires. 
It is the last picture that is so awesome. This was really something for those 
fire fighters who witnessed it.

Even the fire fighters who were near the cross 
as it was surrounded with flames, said it was 
going to be destroyed. 

The next day, photographer Gene Blevins went back to the scene to get some 
more shots.. He saw that the cross was not even touched or even scorched from 
the heat.

If that doesn’t give you pause about Divine intervention, I don’t know what will!

May God’s richest and best be yours always!
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A Bit of Fifth Division Viet Nam History  
by Kenny Love

I have a piece of 5th Infantry Division History that I am trying 
to find the background on. I Would love tto to locate someone or 
a 5th ID Vietnam Veteran who may remember hearing something 
about the presentation of this captured rifle trophy. 

The USS Sanctuary ( AH- 17) and the USS Repose were stationed 
off the coast of Vietnam serving our Military personnel who were 
injured or wounded in Vietnam.  The USS Sanctuary served off the 
coast of Vietnam from April 9,1966 – May 2,1971when it earned 12 
Campaign Stars for Service in the Vietnam War.   I was able to save 
this piece of 5th ID History in Vietnam and USS Sanctuary.  I found 
it at an auction and it came out of California from a Retired Naval 
Officer from what I was told, but could not get any more information 
on the Officer. I have talked with some of the 5th ID Vietnam Veter-
ans and showed them pictures of the rifle stock and many agreed that 
the color of the stock and the worm holes in the wood resembled things 
they saw on NVA & Viet Cong weapons that were found and captured.  
Some said the wood looks like it came off of a Chi-Com AK-47 (which 
I provided a picture of a captured one brought back by a Vietnam Veter-
an). The wood and color match pretty good. 

I have looked at many in-country manufactured Vietnam award 
plaques and they have the same style of square engraving that is on this 
rifle stock. 

From what I can gather from Vietnam Sol-
diers and Sailors I have talked to is that it was 
not uncommon for the Army & Marines to 
issue a captured weapon as a token of thanks 
and awards to the staff of other units and 
supporting Armed Forces. The Plaque on the 
stock reads “ Presented to USS Sanctuary, “ 
In Grateful Appreciation “  1st INF BDE, 5th 
INF DIV (M).

I think that during the 68–72 time frame, the 1st Inf. Bde. 5th 
ID presented this to the USS Sanctuary for treatment of their 
wounded & Injured soldiers and presented the ship with a cap-
tured NVA/ Viet Cong AK-47thanking them for saving Red 
Devil lives.  I have talked with just a handful of USS Sanctuary 
personnel but haven’t come across any who remembers this or 
can add anything to its provenance.

      If anyone knows the story behind this artifact, please con-
tact me. 

Kenny Love



 

 

My name Is Len Funk and I am a 
member of the Society of the Fifth 
and a Veteran of the Fifth Div. in 
Viet Nam.  My hobby is coin 
collecting and mostly I enjoy 
collecting Viet Nam era foreign 
coins. I thought that maybe some of 
our members might have some 
foreign that they don’t want, but 
don’t really want to throw away 
either.  If this describes you, please 
contact me and I will add them to my collection. As you can see, in my 
photos and read in this article that I am passionate about coins from this 
era and I would gladly display them in my growing collection.   
  
     At the time of my R&R, Sydney, Australia had recently changed their 
currency system from shilling/pence to dollars/cents.  A very nice 
Australian lady invited me and 
other servicemen to her house 
for an afternoon visit.  She baked 
a cake for us and put some of the 
older Australian coins in the 
cake. I have been curious about 
coins ever since. The picture 
shows one of the coins that was 
in the cake.  The lady later came 
to the States and visited me and 
several other servicemen that had 
visited her. She was an extremely 
nice and generous person. 
     I have enjoyed reading the 
articles by Louis Pepi and the past articles by George Shoener, who was the 
Company Captain while I was in Vietnam. 
 Thank you. 
 Len Funk 
 To contact Len Funk  lfunk@pendulumsite.com 
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QUARTERMASTER REPORT
Following are pictures and descriptions of merchandise that is available for sale from the Quartermaster 

Society of the 5th Division
Polo Shirts

Society of the 5th Division
T-Shirts

Black or White T-Shirt w/embroidered
logo design.
Choice of Short or Long Sleeve.
Cotton/Polyester (50/50).  Specify size:
Short Sleeve:  M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL - $25
Long Sleeve: M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL - $30
S & H:  1 shirt - $5; 2 shirts - $7.50
Larger orders:  Contact the
Quartermaster

 

 

PIN (Hat/Lapel)
1 Inch Red 
Diamond,

Silver finish metal
Cloisonné, $5.00 ea.

Fifth Infantry Division
Challenge Coin

Fifth “Infantry” Division Challenge Coin
(front and back shown):  $10.00 ea.
w/shipping and handling included.
Antique gold (sandblasted texture)
w/epoxy finish; 13⁄4" x 1⁄8".
Detail is exquisite. This is the only author-
ized Challenge Coin issued by the Society
of the  Fifth Division. 

Bumper Sticker: “WE WILL” BumperSticker;11⁄2" x 3"; 
$1.00 ea. Add $1.15 forshipping and handling for each 
order.

Compilations of New York Times
Articles: This is the book which was
made available to those who attend-
ed the Reunion. It is available now at
our cost of $9 plus $9 shipping/han-
dling for a total cost of $18. Contact
Quartermaster for larger orders.

Black or White Polo Shirt w/embroidered
logo design. Choice of short or long
sleeve. Cotton/Polyester (50/50)
Cotton/Polyester (50/50). 
Specify size: Short Sleeve:  M, L, XL, 2XL,
3XL - $40
Long Sleeve: M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL - $50
S & H:  1 shirt - $5; 2 shirts - $7.50
Larger orders: Contact the Quartermaster

Dennis W. Coulter - 
Quartermaster
4118 E. Stanford St.,

Springfield, Mo 65809
email: dwcoulter1@aol.com

 w/embroidered logo design,

adjustable, $15.00 ea.

plus $6.00 shipping costs.
Contact Quartermaster for 
larger orders

 

Shipping& Handling Add
$1.50 for order of 1 to 10s. pin

Contact Quartermaster for larger orders

Fifth Division Hats

Temporarily out of
stock contact QM before 
ordering. 

Pins
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SOCIETY OF THE FIFTH DIVISION
John Estrada - National Secretary
P.O. Box 5764
Oroville, CA 95966-8823

The dues for membership in the Society are $15.00 for annual membership. Any member wishing to become a 
LIFE member may do so by paying the following one-time dues: age less than 61, $150.00; age 61-69, $75.00; 

age over 70, $50.00. All LIFE members are subject to any special assessments declared by the 
Executive Board or adopted at any meeting. 

“WE WILL”

THE 
SOCIETY
OF THE
FIFTH 

DIVISION
UNITED
STATES
ARMY

MEMBERSHIP OR RENEWAL APPLICATION

Having served honorably
with the Fifth Infantry
Division, I wish to:

■ become a member in

■ renew my
membership in

… the Society of the 
Fifth Division as:

■ a full member

■ an Associate Member

and herewith submit my
annual dues of $15.00, 
to include a year’s 
subscription to the Red
Diamond Magazine.

Date ______________

Name _______________________________________

Address _____________________________________

City ________________________________________

State ____________ Zip ________________________

Email ______________________________________

I served in ___________________________________
Co, Bty, Trp / Battalion / Regiment / Brigade

■ WW-II  ■ Vietnam  ■ Panama

■ Other ________________________________

$ ________ Gift to the Society.

Make checks payable to: Society of the Fifth Division

Send to: Secretary: John Estrada
Society of the Fifth Division
P.O. Box 5764
Oroville, CA 95966-8823

PLEASE PRINT FULL NAME
AND ADDRESS CLEARLY.
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